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Minutes of the ad-hoc session “Software Updates” of the UN Task Force on Cyber Security and OTA issues
27 September 2017, 09:00-11:00 BST
I. Adoption of the Agenda
The ad hoc group of the Task Force may wish to adopt the provisional agenda.
Documentation:	TFCS-ahM-01 Agenda
Agenda was adopted
II. Review of actions
The group will consider proposals for how to progress towards a paper on software updates. Including positions on SWIN and regulations. .
Documentation:	TFCS-ahSU2-03 Proposal for software paper
							TFCS-ahSU2-02-Rev1 (OICA-CLEPA) Draft position on NL proposal for a UN Software Regulation
TFCS-07-05 (NL) Draft software regulation.docx
TFCS-07-14-Rev1 (Sec) Outcome TFCS-07.pptx

How the group should recommend its output to the ITS/AD working group was discussed. OICA/CLEPA presented their paper.
It was noted by NL that over 30 UN regulations make use of software and that it could be difficult to keep all of them current and aligned. In addition NL remarked that the indication “software regulation” in their proposal might give the wrong perception, as it probably will not be possible to type approve software. Therefore, general requirements for software could be part of a Resolution. A stand-alone resolution could be easier in order to avoid discussion on other issues for existing Resolutions. Specific software requirements which are strictly related to a Regulation should be integrated in that Regulation. The basis should be General what can be done General, Specific what should be done Specific. NL is of the opinion that requirements for a software identification number is a general requirement.
OICA made a proposal that:
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Generic requirements should be integrated into a resolution (either RE3 or its own consolidated resolution under the 58 agreement) and in a later stage be transformed into a schedule of the 1958 agreement.
· System specific requirements should be integrated in UN regulations for the respective systems
It was noted by OICA that this could provide a balance between the pragmatic need to do something and a pathway to that proposed by NL.
OICA noted that there were many requirements in the NL paper that could fit into other areas. To encapsulate these the final paper on software updates could include recommendations for other working groups to consider, for example those related to the safety aspects of software. 
  
III. Summary and next steps
	The ad hoc group will assess their progress, agree actions points and any points to raise at the next meeting.
The group concluded the options going forward for writing a draft paper as:
	Part a) a consolidated resolution that may be applied generally (may be RE3 or stand-alone) covering procedures/processes for software requirements including updates. A Resolution will not have the mandatory impact of a Regulation. If required this could be adopted as a regulation at a later point. 
	Part b) a separate article or an annex for where a specific regulation requires specific, regulation related software requirements
	Part c) an annex for how the vehicle shall ensure the safety of the update process (to be attached to appropriate regulations) 
It was noted that the Task Force will need to consider detailed aspects for how we do this 
The group drafted a skeleton document (TFCS-ahSU2-04 Skeleton paper on software updates) for discussion at the next meeting in Japan. 
Action: the Task Force to be invited to comment and develop the skeleton paper

